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Thank You 

 
We would like to thank the residents of Belmont for their 
patience during the past several months while town Hall 
was closed. We reopened on Monday, April 5th and it was 
good to see everyone adhering to wearing a mask and 
maintaining a 6-foot distance when waiting for service in 
Town Hall. We have also resumed most meetings in a -n-
person format. We will continue to offer a Zoom link for 
those wishing to attend remotely. We will be requesting 
that anyone using the Zoom link, provide their name upon 
sign in to the meeting. Meetings will also be carried live at:  

www.livestream.com/belmontnh 
 

Old Home Day 
Saturday, August 14, 2021 

 
We are very pleased to announce that we have hired Ricci 
McCant to coordinate our Old Home Day. Please stay 
tuned to the Selectmen’s Facebook page and the Belmont 
NH Community Page for further info as planning for the 
event moves forward.  
 

Beach Parking and Grounds Attendant 
 

We have hired a Beach Parking attendant for this coming 
summer, PLEASE remember to obtain your beach sticker at 
Town Hall. We are continuing to search for a part time 
grounds laborer to work with the Building and Grounds 
Department this summer, if interested, please contact 
Town Hall for an application or email builingand-
grounds@belmontnh.org. 

2021 Road Construction Plans 
 

It is anticipated that road construction will take place this 
summer on Plummer Hill. The project is presently in design 
but we anticipate it will be going out to bid soon. In addi-
tion, plans are underway for several roads to receive a 
shim and overlay. Please stay tuned as notice will be pro-
vided relative to any possible road closures or delays due 
to construction. 
 

Police Station Project 
 

The Police Station project continues to be on schedule and 
we look forward to it being completed sometime in July.  

 
Spring is here and we would remind everyone! 

 

 
 

 IT is the LAW! (RSA 466:31 II (c) 
 
Our message to all Dog Owners is to remind you of the 
importance of picking up your dog’s waste from property 
not your own. The town installed at three different loca-
tions, dog waste stations where you can obtain a plastic 
bag to pick up the waste and deposit it in the numerous 
garbage cans located in the Village.  

http://www.livestream.com/belmontnh
mailto:buildingandgrounds@belmontnh.org
mailto:buildingandgrounds@belmontnh.org


   

May 2021              2 

 

 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

What’s Flushable or Not  

We continue to stress the importance of the “Not every-
thing is flushable”, please check out the “Do Not Flush!” 
list to protect your sewer and septic system. A 
“Flushable” label does not mean it is SAFE for your septic 
system or the Town’s sewer. Please read the brochure we 
have included on the Town’s website at 
www.belmontnh.org. We need your help to ensure our 
sewers keep flowing. 

 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact the Town Administrator’s Office at 267-8300 ext. 
124. 
 
 

 

Following is a link to a video developed by our recycling 
vendor to help us recycle better. Better recycling leads to 
lower costs for trash disposal as whatever we can remove 
from the trash stream reduces the tonnage we pay for. 
Your help is needed! www.bit.ly/recyclebetter  

Bulky Waste Disposal 
 

 

 
Beginning Wednesday, September 2, 2020, and on the 1st 

Wednesday of each month following, 

Casella Waste will collect your bulky items curbside. 

Please note this is for Town of Belmont Residential       

Customers ONLY; service is not available to                       

commercial property owners.  

Piles of debris, trash, yard waste or a single item too large 

for one person to collect WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED. A re-

quest for pickup must be made in advance by calling 

Town Hall at 267-8300, Extension 118 or 124 only.  You 

will be asked to list the items you want picked up, you will 

be advised what the cost is, and you will need to drop off 

a check made payable to the Town of Belmont prior to 

the collection day. Please visit the Town’s website at 

www.belmontnh.org for the full details on the new pro-

gram and a price. 

 

 
Just a reminder that the Town of Belmont is an active 
member of Lakes Region Public Access Television which 
can be seen locally on Atlantic Broadband Channels 24, 
25, and 26. If you are a camera buff and you have an in-
terest in producing a show to be shown on LRPA, please 
contact the station at 528-3070 to discuss your idea. LRPA 
has made significant strides to improve programming this 
past year and its presence in the Lakes Region; we urge 
you to check out their website at http://lrpa.org.  
 
Please remember to be watchful for children playing out-
side now that warmer weather has arrived.  
 
 
 

 
  

http://www.belmontnh.org
http://www.bit.ly/recyclebetter
http://www.belmontnh.org
http://lrpa.org
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

 
 2021 is flying by, and it is hard to believe it is already time for the first issue property 
tax bills to go out!  By May 15th the first tax bill will be mailed, so make sure you keep an 
eye out for them.  The first issue tax bill is an estimated tax bill, it is half of what was paid in 
the previous year.  The bills will be due in July.  When it comes to making your payment, you 
may accomplish that in several ways.  The website for the town www.belmontnh.org is a 
very popular spot for payments.  We have a drop box in the front door, or come on into 
Town Hall to complete the payment.  If you choose to mail in your payment, please send it 
to PO Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220.  We ask for those interested in paying cash to please 
come inside the building to pay in person.  As a reminder please wear a mask, social dis-
tance, and if you feel sick please wait to come in the building. 
 
 In addition to the tax bills going out, water, sewer, and/or taxes that were due in 2020 

that are not paid in full will be part of the 2021 liens.  Certified notices will go out this 

month to the property owners that are in the position to have a lien recorded at the Regis-

try of Deeds.  The lien will be executed 30 days from the certified notice date.  Just like 

property taxes you can make your payments the same ways.  We also suggest to call to get 

an updated interest amount so your payment will be in full. 

 Planning a wedding this year?  In order to get married you will need to get a marriage 

license before the big day!  You can go to any town or city hall in the state as long as you get 

married in New Hampshire.  The license is good for 90 days and the cost is $50.  Both indi-

viduals will need to be present and we ask that you arrive before 3:30.  If either person was 

married previously we need the certified copy of how the marriage ended, i.e. divorce cer-

tificate or death certificate.  You may print the worksheet off of the town’s website, under 

the Town Clerk/Tax Collector section. 

 Last call on the dog licenses!  Dogs were to be licensed by April 30th, we do offer the 

month of May as a grace period to complete the licenses before the $25 civil forfeiture will 

be added to the license fees.  You may provide us with your email address to add it to your 

profile to receive the e-reminder.  We have sent out two sets of email reminders to our resi-

dents to get those pups taken care of on time.  Affective June 1st there will be an extra dol-

lar fee per month the dogs are late to be renewed in addition to the fees. 

http://www.belmontnh.org
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 Town Clerk’s Corner (Cont.) 

 

TOWN OF BELMONT   
DEPUTY TOWN CLERK/TAX COLLECTOR  

JOB NOTICE  

 

The Town of Belmont Town Clerk/Tax Collector’s office is accepting ap-
plications for the position of Deputy Town Clerk/ Tax Collector.   The re-
sponsibilities include: providing citizens with accurate and vital infor-
mation, as well as an accurate accounting of revenues collected. The posi-
tion requires an understanding of applicable state laws, rules, and regula-
tions pertaining to a town clerk/tax collector. Specific duties required in 
assisting the Town Clerk/Tax Collector: 

• Maintaining town records and other documents in need of safekeeping 
or of historical value 
• Preparing and handling absentee ballots and accepting voter registra-
tion applications and handling all duties of an Election. 
• Accepting and applying payments for taxes, water and sewer pay-
ments, registration of motor vehicle, boats, dog licenses and vital records 
• Preparing daily financial reports and deposits 
• Working closely and professionally with the public 
• Use of standard office equipment 
• Excellent organizational skills and detail oriented 
• Ability to work confidently and independently 
• Ability to follow oral and written instructions 
 
Applicant must be a resident of the Town of Belmont, NH. A 
High School Diploma or equivalent is the minimum qualification; howev-
er, an ideal candidate would have a familiarity with MAAP, NHVRIN, 
Election Net, BSMI Clerk, Tax Collect, and a background in accounting. 
The Town of Belmont has a great benefits package. The position works 
40 hours per week. Salary range is $38,327.60 to $55,836.07 depending 
on experience and qualifications. Resumes will be accepted until May 21, 
2021. Please submit a cover letter, resume and application 
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 Fire Department News 

   BFD Times 

We would like to introduce Firefighter Tom Ryan as our newest fulltime 

member.  Firefighter Ryan started with our department in 2013 as a live 

in student.  In 2015 he graduated LRCC and became a call member with 

our department.  We have been able to watch Firefighter Ryan grow as a 

firefighter for the last 8 years, and are excited for him to start his fulltime 

career where it all began.  Congratulations Firefighter Ryan!  You are       

going to do great! 
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 Police Department News 

Belmont Police Department  

Lieutenant Steve Akerstrom   

 

 

Police Department News   

 

Noise Ordinance 
 

With the warmer weather upon us and more people doing Spring clean-ups, we 
want to remind residents and businesses in town of the noise ordinance.  Between 
10:00 p.m. and 7:00 a.m. Monday through Saturday and 10:00 p.m. on Saturday 
and 10:00 a.m. on Sunday it shall be unlawful to:  

 

1. Operate or use construction vehicles to include but not be limited to bulldozers, graders, dump 
trucks, backhoes, earth moving equipment, front end loaders and log skidders.  

2. Operate or use tools or construction equipment to include but not be limited to cement mixers, 
hammers, staple or nail guns, power tools: i.e., saws, drills, grinders, sanders; chain saws, lawn mowers, elec-
tric hedge trimmers, lawn edger’s, and jack hammers.   

3. Operate, play, or use any radio, television, phonograph, drum, musical instrument, sound amplifier, 
or similar device at such a volume that it is clearly audible at the property line of the property on which the 
device is being operated.  

4. Fireworks or cannons. 

 

Bike Rodeo  
We will once again be hosting a bike rodeo on June 5, 2021 from 
4pm to 6pm.  The annual bike rodeo did not take place in 2020 
due to COVID-19, but we are excited to have it this year.  We will 
have some obstacle courses for the kids to ride through and we 
will once again be  giving out helmets for anyone who needs one.   

 

Corporal Riley will be in charge of the bike rodeo and if you have 
any questions about it, he can be reached at the police department.     

The police departments phone number is 603-267-8350.  
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 Police Department News 

Construction progress on the new Police Department Building 

PROGRESS IS LOOKING GREAT!! 

WORK IS MOVING ALONG AND WE ARE NEARING THE FINISH 

LINE!! 
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 Highway Department News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

MAILBOX REQUIREMENTS 

USPS & TOWN OF BELMONT 

HELPFUL GUIDELINES TO FOLLOW WHEN INSTALLING YOUR MAILBOX 

 

• USPS approved metal mailbox required 

• Front of mailbox must be 2’ from edge of pavement 

• Position your mailbox at a min height of 46" from the road surface to the bottom of the mailbox 

support 

• House or Apt. # visible on the front and sides of mailbox 

• Minimum 4" x 4" wooden support post 

• Supporting post shall be installed 2’ below grade and a min 4’ from the edge of the pavement 

EXAMPLE ON DISPLAY AT THE POST OFFICE 
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 Highway Department News  (Cont.)  

 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE USE CAUTION 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

SPRING to some may also be referred to as MUD Season. Please be cautious 
when you encounter a muddy gravel road! We here at the Highway Department 

are doing our best to continually maintain these areas and appreciate your 
patience and understanding. 

 

Roadside Trash Pickup: 

Each Spring trash bags are available at the Highway garage  or Town Hall for people 
interested in organizing local neighborhood trash pickup. If you or your organization 
would like to receive bags, they can be picked up during normal business hour. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction Season Ahead: 

April brings the start of construction season. Please 
drive cautiously as our crews will be out working as 
well as many private contractors in the area. Take note 
of all signage and slow down when entering a work 
zone.  

 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 
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 Building Department News  

Building Department News  

from the   

Code Enforcement Office  

What are the best roofing materials? 

When choosing your roofing materials, please consider the following: 

• How heavy is this material?  

• Will it require special framing to support the added weight? 

Choices for Roofing Materials: 

1) Asphalt Shingles 

2) Clay/Concrete Tiles 

3) Metal Roofing 

4) Slate 

5) Wood Shingles 

6) Synthetic Roofing Products 

 

Typically in this part of the region, asphalt shingles and metal roofing are the most popular and least expensive.   

 

Be sure to get multiple quotes, as there are many roofing contractors available.  Roofing and building contractors are not 

required to be licensed by the State of New Hampshire.  Check your contract to be certain the contractor is fully insured.  

Make sure that you are comfortable with the person/company you contract with.  Consider asking for references.   

 

Check your contractor’s payment policy.  Some contractors require one-half upfront, and one-half when completed.  Be 

cautious about paying more than half upfront.   

 

No permit is required for roofing as long as no structural changes are needed.  Please note that you can have no more than 

two layers of asphalt shingles on your roof. 

 

Good luck with your roofing project! 

 

Thank you, 

Russ Wheeler, Building Official 

 

 

 
143 Main Street, P.O. Box 310, Belmont, NH 03220                                                                                                                    

buildingofficial@belmontnh.org   

     (603)267-8300x111(V)  (603)267-8307(F) 

www.belmontnh.org  

mailto:buildingoffcial@belmontnh.org
mailto:www.belmontnh.org
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 Conservation Commission 
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 Conservation Commission (Cont.) 
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 Planning & Zoning Department 

Planning 

And 

Zoning News 

Armed Forces Day 

May 15 

LAND USE BOARD MEETINGS ARE AGAIN BEING HELD IN PERSON 
FOR NOW A REMOTE ATTENDANCE OPTION WILL ALSO BE PROVIDED (see agendas for login/call in information) 

 

Application Review Committee  
3/25/2021 MEETING 

• Richard Page: Review for operation of interior hardwood lumber sales and on-site milling services and exterior 

lumber sawing, recreational vehicle storage and lumber storage.  284 Laconia Road, Tax Lot 210-002-000-000 

• Hubbell Construction and Energy: Expansion of equipment design and manufacturing business.  19 Field Lane, 

Tax Lot 245-006-000-000  

• Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless: Review for installation of a personal wireless service facility mono-

pole with accessory ground equipment, including a diesel fueled stand-by generator.  73 Bishop Road, Tax Lot 

205-009-000-000  

4/22/2021 MEETING 

• Andrew & Tina Thurber:  Review for subdivision of one parcel into two.  51 Hurricane Road, Tax Lot 222-074-

000-000  

• NEXT MEETING: MAY 27, 2021, 8:00 AM 

 

Planning Board 
3/22/2021 MEETING 

• 106 Realty Trust: Request for site plan approval for a self-storage facility. Old State Road, Tax Lot 201-003-000-
000 GRANTED 

4/26/2021 MEETING 

• 106 Realty Trust: Request for site plan approval interior self-storage, interior boat storage and a commercial 
building.  Tax Lots 205-050-000-000, 205-052-000-000 and 205-054-000-000 GRANTED (request for manager’s 
apartment withdrawn) 

• Wende Richter: Request for site plan approval for outdoor agritourism functions including weddings and other 
events. 184 Leavitt Road, tax lot 211-077-000-000 GRANTED 

• Richard Page: Request for site approval for retail lumberyard with indoor milling operations. 284 Laconia Road, 
tax lot 210-002-000-000 GRANTED (request for vehicle storage withdrawn) 

• NEXT MEETING: MAY 24, 2021, 6:00 PM 
 

https://www.military.com/military-appreciation-month/history-of-armed-forces-day.html
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50703/application-review-committee
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50712/planning-board
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50712/planning-board
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 Planning & Zoning Department (Cont.) 
 

Zoning Board of Adjustment  
3/24/2021 MEETING 

• Fay Family Trust: Continuation of a variance of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance to add a second story 
closer (17.3’) to the front property line than allowed (50’).  113 Tucker Shore Road, Tax Lot 107-018-000-000 
DENIED 

• David & LeeAnn Ellis: Request for a Special Exception of Article 11.A.3.d of the Zoning Ordinance to replace an 
existing manufactured home closer (17.1’) to the front property line than allowed (50’) but not closer than the 
existing unit. 17 Holiday Lane, Tax Lot 121-052-000-000 GRANTED 

• David & Cassie Smith: Request for a Variance of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance to construct a porch 
closer (34.45’) to the front property line than allowed (50’) and a Special Exception of Article 11.A.3.c of the 
Zoning Ordinance to add a second story closer (39.83) to the front property line than allowed (50’) 360 Hurri-
cane Road, Tax Lot 231-005-000-000 GRANTED 

• Cellco Partnership dba Verizon Wireless: Request for a Variance of Article 5 Table 1 of the Zoning Ordinance 
to construct a wireless communication facility with a monopole structure.  73 Bishop Road, Tax Lot 205-009-
000-000.  CONTINUED (by motion of the ZBA it was determined that additional applications for a special ex-
ception and a variance are not necessary)  

4/28/2021 MEETING 

• Cellco Partnership dba Verizon Wireless: Request for a Variance of Article 5 Table 1 of the Zoning Ordinance 
to construct a wireless communication facility with a monopole structure.  73 Bishop Road, Tax Lot 205-009-
000-000.  GRANTED (site plan review before the Planning Board shall also be required) 

• NEXT MEETING: MAY 26, 2021, 6:00 PM 

 
A WORD FROM NH FISH & GAME ABOUT BOATING  

Despite the recent weather, boating season is right around the corner.  NH Fish & Game provides 

the following boating tips: 

1. Don't Overload --Observe passenger and weight limits. 

2. Wear Life Jackets or Vests -- State law requires one wearable life preserver for each person in 

a boat. All children age 12 or under must wear an approved vest or jacket. 

3. Know the Water -- Always carry a chart (map). 

4. In an Accident -- Personal safety comes first; report all injuries and damage. 

5. Water and Alcohol Don't Mix -- Boating while intoxicated is against the law. 

6. Use Your Lights -- All boats operating after sunset until sunrise must display visible lights. 

7. Hunting is Prohibited while under power from a motor, as is carrying a loaded firearm (unless you possess a NH pistol permit). 

8. Dumping and Littering are Illegal, and punishable as a misdemeanor (up to a year in jail and/or a $2,000 fine). 

9. Don't Harass Wildlife -- Killing or deliberately harassing water birds through the operation of a boat is "Taking" wildlife (fines of $1,000 or more, and loss of 

fishing license). 

10. Take a Boating Safety Course -- Contact the NH Marine Patrol Bureau at (888) 254-2125 or (603) 267-7256. 

 

For additional Land Use Information: 

Visit www.belmontnh.org  

Contact landuse@belmontnh.org 

Call 267-8300 x 119 

http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50717/zoning-board-of-adjustment
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50717/zoning-board-of-adjustment
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50731/land-use
mailto:LandUse@belmontnh.org
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 Belmont Heritage Commission 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Dear Belmont Community Friends, 
 

In 2019 Belmont celebrated its 150th year anniversary. The Heritage Commission 
began video interviews to document its history through stories of its townspeople. The first 
set of interviews of former Fire Chief Akerstrom, Everett Weeks, the LeRoux Sisters and 
Alyce Jewell of Main Street were highlighted in an article in both the Laconia Daily Sun and 
the Winnisquam Echo. The more people we interviewed the more names that were given to 
us to speak to next!  In 2020 we continued our quest and we were stopped dead in our 
tracks due to Covid-19. The Heritage Commission decided to go to “”Plan B” and send out 
questionnaires to help gather information. We are now posting the questionnaire here in 
our May newsletter. The finished video and information gathered through the question-
naires will eventually be available through the Belmont Library. The Heritage Commission 
is also hoping to get back into the schools to share Belmont’s history using the information 
gathered as well.  
    
Please take the time to help our cause by sending in your completed questionnaire by the 
end of May.  Researching and documenting Belmont’s historical facts based on accurate 
stories from families who lived in Belmont many years ago can only be done with your help.  
 

Respectfully, 
Belmont Heritage Commission 
 
 

Click Here for the link to the Belmont Heritage         
Commission Questionnaire. 

Your participation is greatly appreciated. 

file://belth-app/Users/Alicia/Documents/Alicia/Belmont  questionnaire.pdf
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Li-

146 Main Street / Belmontpubliclibrary.org / 267-8331 / circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org 
Monday Friday 10-5 Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6 Saturday 9-1 

Library News 

May 2021  

 

Storytime-To-Go 

Physical Fitness/Bike Month 

Pick up a kit and a few books. We’ll post a 

short video Wednesdays at 10:30. 

 

 

Join the Friends 

Virtual Meeting  

Wednesday May 12  4:30pm 

https://meet.google.com/zab-yewp-qud 

 

Ask at the circulation desk or visit the 

Friends webpage https://bit.ly/38Rr8MN 

 

 

Take n’ Make 

Faux Watercolor Surprise 

Decoupage Flower Pots 

May Outdoor Book Group 

 

The Masterpiece by Fiona Davis 

May 21 10:30am 

 

Copies available at the library or 

through Libby/Overdrive.  

 

 

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
https://meet.google.com/zab-yewp-qud
https://bit.ly/38Rr8MN
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The Belmont Senior Center is no longer operating under the 
Community Action Program.  
 

If you are interested in any of the other programs, all Belmont residents are 
welcome to go to: 

Tilton Senior Center-11 Grange Rd., Tilton (5.2 miles)  (603) 527-8291 

• Laconia Senior Center-17 Church St.,  Laconia (6.8 miles) (603) 524-7689 

• TRIP-Franklin Senior Center-12 Rowell Dr., Franklin (9.5 miles)  (603) 934-
4151 

You may also call Concord with any questions at (603) 225-3295 

Additionally, you may still call for bus transportation at (603) 225-1989 as 
usual. 

Senior  Center  News 
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Did you know there are 4 Belmont's across the nation? This May, we've teamed up to 
bring all 4 communities a photo contest focused on the concept of connections. So, 
grab your camera and take/share a shot of a connection that's meaningful to you! Pho-
tos will be judged on social media sites in 3 categories: connection with nature, others, 
and self. The photo with the most likes from each category will receive a special 
acknowledgement on social media. One entry per person; all entries are free. Clink link 
at bottom to enter. 

Letter to the Editor 

https://www.belmont.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/connections 

Click Link Above for Submission 

https://www.belmont.gov/departments/parks-and-recreation/connections
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 Letter to the Editor 
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